
Chapman Beach BOD Meeting 
    Mulvey Municipal Center 

Sept. 2, 2017 
 
Meeting immediately following Fall Member’s Meeting.  All Board members present. 
 
Impromptu wrap-up of BOD summer agenda items. 
 
FOIA -  Nicole gave summation on her conversation with Mike Zubretsky to address his 
concerns that BOD is not operating in a respectful way, committees are formed with decisions 
made but BOD acts otherwise.  Andy reiterated our desire for a respectful and transparent 
working environment.   
 
Correspondence -  
 
The Board also discussed a letter received from Suzanna McCauley, the Board’s outside counsel 
from Hudson and Kilby LLC.  The letter provided advice and suggestions with respect to the 
FOIA requests and included a copy of CGS section 1-200 to help the Board members better 
understand the rules regarding Meetings, Public Records or Files, and Executive Sessions. 
 
The Board members agreed to relook at correspondence in order to comply with the latest 
FOIA request. 
 
Patrice asked about hiring a professional note taker in the future.  At this time the BOD feels 
this is not necessary. 
 
Meeting adjourned 
 
 
 
 


